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PYMBLE CATHOLIC PARISH 
SACRED HEART & OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL SUCCOUR 

 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time              23rd January 2022 

Building a Christ-centred community of Love and Mercy 

www.pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Pymble Parish is under the Pastoral care of  the Salvatorian Fathers.  

International Salvatorian Prayer  
during the Coronavirus Pandemic  

 
God of Salvation, we turn to you with a              
prayer of protection and healing as the                         
coronavirus is spreading and help those 

who are sick as a result. 
 

Grant patience to those who live in               
quarantine.  

 
Give strength to all who give cautious care.  

 
Strengthen between us the sense of                     

togetherness.  
 

Let no one be abandoned, 
make everyone feel safe with You,                    

because You are compassion.  
 

Through the intercession of Blessed Mary 
of the Apostles and Father Francis Jordan, 
we thank you, present and faithful God, 
You who live and love for ever and ever.  

Amen.   

 

A warm welcome to 

all our Parishioners  

who are celebrating  

the Eucharist  

with us this 

weekend. 

If you have used this 

bulletin, please take it 

home with you. 

Thank you. 

MASS 
Wednesday 26 January at 9am  

Sacred Heart Church 
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Please inform the Parish Office if you have recently changed your address, 
phone number or email.  

For Parishioners who give via credit card, please let us know if your credit 
card has expired or if you have changed your card. Thank you! 

Parish Team 

Pastoral care  

Salvatorian Fathers 

Parish Priest: Fr. Boguslaw Loska SDS 

Email: fr.boguslaw@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Assistant Priest: Fr Christopher Kowalczyk SDS  

Email: fr.chris@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Parish Staff 
Parish Secretary: Daniela Foote 

Email: daniela@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Assistant Secretary: Claudia Chen 

Email: claudia@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Youth Coordinator: Melanie Benbow 

Email: melanie@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Sacramental & CCD Coordinator: Melanie Benbow 

Email: melanie@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Parish Mass Times  

Sacred Heart  
2 Richard Porter Way, Pymble NSW 2073 
 
Weekdays:  
Tuesday to Friday 9:00am  
Rosary: Tuesday to Friday after morning Mass 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Friday after  
morning Mass 
 
Weekend: 
Saturday (Vigil Mass): 5:30pm  
Sunday: 7:45am, 9:30am and 6:00pm   

 
Reconciliation: Friday 8:30am, Saturday 5:00pm  

Sunday 5:30pm 

 
Our Lady of Perpetual Succour  
64 Kendall St, West Pymble, NSW, 2073 
 
Weekdays:  
Tuesday: 12pm 
During School Term as advertised in the Parish weekly calendar section 
 

Weekend:  
Saturday: 9:00am and 5:00pm  (Vigil Mass) 
Sunday: 9:00am  
 
Reconciliation: Saturday 9:30am 

Contact details  

Address:  2 Richard Porter Way, Pymble, NSW 2073 

Postal address: PO BOX 231 Turramurra NSW 2074 

Telephone: (02) 9144 2702 

Email: info@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Website: www.pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Office hours:  Monday to Thursday 8.30am to 4pm &  

Friday 8.30am to 1pm  

For information about Baptisms and Weddings please contact  

Daniela in the Parish Office.  

For information about the sacraments of Confirmation,   

Reconciliation and First Eucharist, please contact Melanie on  

melanie@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

Parish Primary Schools 

Sacred Heart 
Principal: Mrs Mary Hor  

Telephone: (02) 94408056 

www.shpdbb.catholic.edu.au 

 

Our Lady of Perpetual Succour  
Principal: Mrs Sue Host 

Telephone: (02) 9498 6060 

www.olpsdbb.catholic.edu.au 

Pymble Parish COVID Update 

Based on the current Public Health Orders, both Sacred Heart 
and OLPS will be open to all, and in accordance with the health 
regulations, the vaccination status of our people who attend our 
churches, or who undertake a ministry in them, will not need to 
be verified.  

The following apply to our Churches: 

• There will not be a density limit on our Churches, Parish office or 
meeting rooms.  

• Congregational singing will be possible at our liturgies.  

• It is essential that anyone visiting our churches use the QR code to 
register their visit, sanitize, and always wear a mask. 

COVID safe practices related to the celebration of our liturgies have been be re-
introduced as follows:  

- Avoiding the handling of objects by multiple persons;  

-  The Chalice will not be shared; Holy Communion for the Faithful is to be 
under one species only;  

- The Sign of Peace should only be given by a simple bow or nod of the 
head; 

- Those who wish to receive Holy Communion on the tongue will be asked 
to wait until the end of the Communion  Procession. 

 

We thank you for your patience and unwavering support for our Parish during 
this time.  Please contact the Parish Office  on 9144 2702 or   

office@pymblecatholicparish.org.au  if you have any questions. 
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Parish Prayer Zone 
Praying for others gets our focus off ourselves and onto the needs of those around us. As we “carry each other’s burdens,” we “will fulfil 

the law of Christ” (Galatians 6:2). Praying for each other makes us stronger and helps us to grow our faith and Christian love.  

Recently Deceased:  

Ivo Felizzi, Fr Manoj Manuel, Kim Boonjung Maria, Br Norman Hart fms, Peter Yeong Ying Siew 

Death Anniversaries:  

Terry Gomez, Mary-Ellen Philomena Lyons, Theresa See Tho Ching, David Roche, Arthur Wood 

Prayers for the sick: 

Zeta Leung , Corey Wittenberg, Peter Brassil 

Weekly prayer intention: 

This week we pray we pray for the church, that it be a community of faith in which the gifts of the Spirit are free to flourish  Amen. 

If you would like the names of your relatives to be included in the prayer list (anniversary of deaths, recently deceased, illnesses, wedding               

celebration or anniversaries, birthdays, etc.) please contact the Parish Office by midday each Wednesday. Remember that due to privacy 

policy, names of the sick can only be put on the bulletin with permission of the immediate family. This list will be updated every month and 

we would appreciate if we are advised of any updates. Thank you.  

WHAT’S ON IN OUR PARISH THIS WEEK 

There are currently no capacity limits at our Churches 

Sunday, 23 January 

7:45am  Mass at Sacred Heart 

9:00am  Mass at OLPS 

9:30am  Mass at Sacred Heart 

6:00pm  Mass at Sacred Heart 

 

Tuesday, 25 January 

9:00am Mass at Sacred Heart 

7.30pm Baptism Formation Class 

 

Wednesday, 26 January 

9:00am  Mass at Sacred Heart 

 

Thursday, 27 January 

9:00am  Mass at Sacred Heart  

Friday, 28 January 

9:00am   Mass at Sacred Heart  

 

Saturday, 29 January 

9:00am  Mass at OLPS 

5:00pm  Mass at OLPS 

5:30pm  Mass at Sacred Heart 

 

Sunday, 30 January 

7:45am  Mass at Sacred Heart 

9:00am  Mass at OLPS 

9:30am  Mass at Sacred Heart 

6:00pm  Mass at Sacred Heart 

flocknote.com/
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Have you heard about CatholicCare’s Family 
Connect & Support Service? 
 
Family Connect and Support (FCS) is a state wide voluntary service for 
children, young people and families who need support to maintain a 
safe and positive family environment. It helps families who may be 
experiencing vulnerability or who require some level of support before 
issues escalate. It works on a networking model, connecting families 
with local services with expertise in areas such as: 

• Parenting challenges 
• Financial stress 
• Substance use 
• Family breakdown 
• Housing issues 
• Mental health 
• Domestic and family violence and more 

  

We stay connected with you until you’re matched to the right services 

or support. 

 

To access this service please call 1800 066 757 or visit CatholicCare 

Broken Bay.  

EVERY FRIDAY AFTER MASS (10AM) PARISH OFFICE & VIA ZOOM 

BIBLE STUDY 
PYMBLE PARISH 

If  you would like to join us via zoom,  please send us your email address to  
office@pymblecatholiparish.org.au  and we will get in contact 

tel:1800066757
https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=ada40ab003&e=ef892e396b
https://bbcatholic.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=466af249e088db70ab864d088&id=ada40ab003&e=ef892e396b
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If you would like to make a donation to a charity this season 
perhaps you would like to consider donating to the Pastoral 
Works Broken Bay. Donations are distributed to five charities that 
directly support the people in our Diocese. The five agencies are 
listed below: 

• CatholicCare Hospital Chaplaincy and Pastoral Care 
Practitioner Program 

• Confraternity of Christian Doctrine (CCD) 

• St Lucy's School 

• St Edmund's College 

• The Ephpheta Centre 

The Charitable Works Fund is a 100% tax-deductible appeal that  
supports five charities which make a difference to the lives of  
children and families in our Diocese.   
 
Envelopes for donations are available at the back of both 
churches. 
 
Thank you for your kind generosity!  

 

 

 

Baptisms at Pymble Parish  
If you would like to know or if you have any questions about the 

Baptism process in our Parish, please contact the Parish office on 9144 
2702 or office@pymblecatholicparish.org.au 

 

Our upcoming Baptism Formation Class will be held on  

Wednesday, 23 February 2022  

7:30pm at the Sacred Heart Church 
 

Bookings are essential.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A message from Aid to the Church in Need Australia:  

As we begin a new year we ask for your support to help the Suffering 

Church. Your offering allows ACN to aid our suffering brothers and 

sisters to keep the faith alive in countries that are becoming 

increasingly harder to practice the faith.  

Please visit www.aidtochurch.org  

FRIDAY VISITATIONS OF THE SICK FOR 

THOSE HOUSEBOUND AND IN 

HOSPITAL.  

 

In February the visitation of the sick will be  on  

Friday, 4th February 2022.  Fr Boguslaw and Fr Chris will visit all those 

who are housebound and unable to attend mass due to  illness.  

 

Please contact the Parish Office via email at                                                                       

info@pymblecatholicparish.org.au by Wednesday, 2nd February if 

you wish to have a rostered visit.   

Fr Manoj Manuel sadly passed away on the 
17th of January 2022. 
 
Fr Manoj Manuel joined us in the Diocese of 
Broken Bay in January 2021 and had served at 
the Cathedral Parish of Hornsby until his new 
appointment to the Parish of Wahroonga in 
December 2021.  
 

The funeral will take place at 9.30am in Kerala, 3pm Sydney time, on 
Friday 21 January.  As per the existing protocols in Kerala, only fifty 
people can take part in a funeral therefore there will be live telecast of 
the funeral service and the link for the Mass is: 
https://youtu.be/hORNZMf6fuQ  
 
Bishop Anthony will celebrate a memorial Mass at Our Lady of the 
Rosary Cathedral, Waitara at 11am on Friday the 28th of January and all 
are invited to attend.  

http://www.aidtochurch.org/
https://youtu.be/hORNZMf6fuQ
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Liturgy of the Word                               Year C 
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Entrance Antiphon 
O sing a new song to the Lord; 
sing to the Lord, all the earth. 
In his presence are majesty and splendour, 
strength and honour in his holy place 
 
 

First Reading                                 
Neh 8:2-6, 8-10 
 
A reading from the book of Nehemiah 
Ezra the priest brought the Law before the 
assembly, consisting of men, women, and 
children old enough to understand. This was 
the first day of the seventh month. On the 
square before the Water Gate, in the presence 
of the men and women, and children old 
enough to understand, he read from the book 
from early morning till noon; all the people 
listened attentively to the Book of the Law. 
 
Ezre the scribe stood on a wooden dais 
erected for the purpose. In full view of all the 
people - since he stood higher than all the 
people - Ezra opened the book; and when he 
opened it all the people stood up. The Ezra 
blessed the Lord, the great God, and all the 
people raised their hands and answered Amen! 
Amen! ; then they bowed down and, face to 
the ground, postponed themselves before the 
Lord. And Ezra read from the Law of God, 
translating and giving the sense, so that the 
people understood what was read. 
 
Then Nehemiah - His Excellency - Ezra, priest 
and scribe (and the Levites who were 
instructing the people) said to all the people, 
‘This day is sacred to the Lord your God. Do 
not be mournful, do not weep’. For the people 
were all in tears as they listened to the words 
of the Law. 
 
He then said, ‘Go, eat the fat, drink the sweet 
wine, and send a portion to the man who has 
nothing prepared ready. For this day is sacred 
to our Lord. Do not be sad: the joy of the Lord 
is your stronghold.’ 
 

Responsorial Psalm                 
 
(R.) Your words, Lord, are spirit and life. 
 
1. The law of the Lord is perfect,  
it revives the soul. 
The rule of the Lord is to be trusted,  
it gives wisdom to the simple. (R.) 
 
2. The precepts of the Lord are right,  
They gladden the heart. 
The command of the Lord is clear,  
it gives light to the eyes. (R.) 
 
3. The fear of the Lord is holy,  
abiding for ever. 
The decrees of the Lord are truth  
and all of the just. (R.) 

4. May the spoken words of my mouth,  
the thoughts of my heart,  
win favour in your sight, O Lord,  
my rescuer, my rock! (R.) 

 
Second Reading                      
Cor 12:12-30 

 
A reading from the first letter to St Paul to the 
Corinthians 
Together you are Christ’s body; but each of you is 
a different part of it 
 
Just as a human body, though it is made up of 
many parts, is a single unit because all these 
parts, though many, make one body, so it is 
with Christ. In the one Sprit we were all 
baptised, Jews as well as Greeks, slaves as well 
as citizens, and one Spirit was given to us all to 
drink. 
 
Nor is the body to be identified with any one of 
its many parts. Now you together are Christ’s 
body; but each of you is a different part of it. 
 

Gospel Acclamation 
 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
The Lord send me to bring Good News to the poor 
and freedom to prisoners. 
Alleluia! 
 
Gospel                                                                 
Lk 1:1-4, 4:14-21 
 
A reading from the holy Gospel according to 
Luke 
 
Seeing that many others have undertaken to 
draw up accounts of the events that have taken 
place among us, exactly as these were handed 
down to us by those who from the outset were 
eyewitnesses and ministers of the word, I in my 
turn, after carefully going over the whole story 
from the beginning, have decided to write an 
ordered account for you, Theophilus, so that 
your Excellency may learn how well founded 
the teaching is that you have received. 
 
Jesus, with the power of the Spirit in him, 
returned to Galilee; and his reputation spread 
throughout the countryside. He taught in their 
synagogues and everyone praised him. 
 
He came to Nazara, where he had been brought 
up, and went into the synagogue on the 
sabbath day as he usually did. He stood up to 
read, and they handed him the scroll of the 
prophet Isaiah. Unrolling the scroll he found the 
place where it is written: 
 
The spirit of the Lord has been given to me, for he 
has anointed me.  
He has sent me to bring the good news to the 
poor, to proclaim liberty to captives  

and to the blind new sight, 
to see the downtrodden free, 
to proclaim the Lord’s year of favour. 
 
He then rolled up the scroll, gave it back to the 
assistant and sat down. And all eyes in the 
synagogue were fixed on him. Then he began to 
speak to them, ‘This text is being fulfilled today 
even as you listen.’ 

 
Gospel Reflection 
What does the Gospel of Luke tell us about 
Jesus and his mission and what he came to do 
for us? Many skeptics question the reliability 
and accuracy of the Gospel accounts of Jesus. 
Luke tells us that his account is utterly 
believable because it comes from firsthand 
witnesses (Luke 1:2) who knew Jesus 
personally, heard him teach, saw his miracles, 
and witnessed his atoning death on the cross 
and his rising from the tomb to everlasting 
life. 
 
Luke begins his account by addressing his 
friend, Theophilus, a name which means 
"beloved of God" (Luke 1:3). In so many 
words Luke tells his friend (and us as well), I 
am writing to you the most incredible story 
humankind has known - and which many 
witnesses and messengers of God's word 
have openly explained on many occasions. 
Luke wants his friend and all who read his 
account to "know the truth" (Luke 1:4) 
concerning Jesus of Nazareth who was sent 
from the Father in heaven and anointed by 
the Holy Spirit to bring us the good news and 
power of God's kingdom.  
 
The "good news "of Jesus brings new life and 
freedom 
The word "gospel" literally means "good 
news." The Gospel is the Good News of Jesus 
Christ and the new life and freedom he has 
won for us through his atoning death on the 
cross for our sins and his resurrection to 
everlasting life and glory with the Father in 
heaven. The Gospel is the all-powerful and all-
merciful word of God for us today as much as 
it was for the people who first heard it in 
Jesus' time. It's a life-giving word that has 
supernatural power to change, transform, 
and bring freedom and healing to those who 
accept it as the living word of God. Are you 
hungry for God's word of truth and mercy, 
love and forgiveness? And do you want to 
grow in the knowledge of God and what he 
has accomplished for us through his Son, 
Jesus Christ?  
 

Lord Jesus, you are the fulfillment of all our hopes 
and dreams. Through the gift of your Holy Spirit 
you bring us truth, freedom, and abundant life. 

Fill me with the joy of the Gospel and inflame my 
heart with a burning love for you and a deep 

thirst for your word .  
 

(c) 2021 Servants of the Word  



 

 7 

Pymble Parish Roster 29/30 January 2022 

 Sacred Heart 
 (Pymble) 

Saturday 
5.30pm 

Sunday  
7.45am 

Sunday 
9.30am 

Sunday 
6.00pm 

Acolytes T McLeod J Walton C Wawrzyniak J Starnawski 

Music       A Castillo Quiet Mass Volunteers Needed Youth Choir/T Sato 

Projector Volunteers Needed Volunteers Needed Volunteers Needed Volunteers Needed 

Readers Volunteers Needed Volunteers Needed Volunteers Needed Volunteers Needed 

Altar Society 22 January: V Lloyd / R Sudiro 

Counters 23 January:  J Li / T Ryan / P Meers 

OLPS  
(West Pymble) 

Saturday  
5.00pm 

Sunday  
9.00am 

Acolytes J Pease T Ryan 

Altar Servers A Pease / T Seymour D, E & M Rothemund 

Readers A Carr I Chisholm 

Music and Projector M Mead / H Haddrick / D Blahut K Rodrigues / P Rodrigues 

Altar Cloth 15 January:  P Ryan 

Altar Society 15 January:  M Walz 

Thank you for your financial contribution 
to the support of our Parish Community and its priests - it is very much appreciated. The First Collection taken up at Mass goes to 
the Salvatorian Fathers for the financial support of the priests and the Salvatorian                Community. The Second Collection tak-
en up at Mass is for the upkeep of the Parish. You are invited to help our Parish by  committing to the Planned Giving Program.  

As we are expecting more parishioners and their families and friends as well as visitors, these Holidays,  could we                
request that if you are able to  volunteer and fill any of the available positions, please arrive to Mass at least 15 

minutes before its commencing and let the Priest know that you are available. 
Rosters for 2022 will be available by the end  of January 2022.  

Many thanks for your help! 

Children’s Corner 
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PROPERTY WASH 

Renew your homes appearance. 

A professional ‘soft wash’ removal of mould, 

surface and ingrained grime and cobwebs from all 

exterior surfaces.  

We also high pressure clean pathways, pool 

surrounds and driveways. 

10% discount to Pymble  Parishioners. 

 

Please call Alan Eather  

0411 212 068 

 for an obligation free quote 

propertywash@optusnet.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hamilton Funerals 

Hamilton Funerals is a family              

business owned and operated by 

Adam and Michael Flanagan. We 

aim to fulfil the needs of our clients 

in the most dignified, professional 

yet personal way. 

1015 Pacific Highway, Pymble 

www.hamiltonfunerals.com.au 

9449 5544 

 

Individuals may seek support for relief from: 
 

- Emotional disturbances such as depression, anxiety and 

stress 

- A history of failing relationships 

- Difficulty in forming new relationships 

- Trauma, grief, or life crisis 

- Fear of phobias 

- Loss of meaning 
 

You can call me on 0403 453 620 or contact me by email at:  

kylieccullen@gmail.com 

BHlthSc(Counselling) STB, Grad Dip Pastoral Care of Human Mobility, Member   ASORC 

ABN17922986030 

 

 

Marie D’Alessandri 

0404893908 

Rosani Wahab 

0403007478 

exquisitecateringsydney@gmail.com 

 

Ku-Ring-Gai Projects 

Bathrooms-Decks-Pergolas 

For all carpentry needs,  

call Paul on 0411 393 183 

Email: info@krggroup.com.au 

mailto:propertywash@optusnet.com.au
mailto:kylieccullen@gmail.com

